
Time to take back control

The Commons when it votes on the EU Withdrawal Bill has a simple decision to
make. Will it take back control, as the majority wish, or will it seek to
perpetuate the Puppet Parliament we have lived with for many years?

Will it side with the people, or with the peers? Does it understand the
democratic mandate of the Referendum and the last general election, or does
it think the EU and its most fanatic supporters are  right to ignore such
votes, to govern on with ears closed to the views of the voters?

The attitude of the Lords majority is sad to listen to. So many of them who
allowed or encouraged the surrender of so much of our power of self
government to Brussels have been fighting a rearguard action against
reclaiming our right to democratic self government. These people do not even
have the excuse that they sold our freedoms for a good price. They paid to
give our freedoms away. They sought nothing of value for us in return. We
sent the EU billions, all to enjoy a huge trade deficit with them which we
can keep outside the EU for no price if we wish.

The endless debates in the  Lords and the Commons over the past two years
have repeated the depressingly negative campaign of  Remain. They have not
lined up to say the UK should enthusiastically plunge into full EU
membership, joining the Euro which is the central part of the project, and
welcoming full control of our borders and migration policy by the EU.  They
have not painted a picture of a more successful and more prosperous UK within
the EU, and been unwilling to accept that the journey to political union
would mean the UK being an important province in an EU empire.

Instead they have concentrated on the short term, generating a set of fears
about immediate prospects for exports and imports, and claiming that their
beloved EU will deliberately spike their own trade with us to prove a point.
What kind of people do they think we are? Why do they think we would believe
such nonsense? Why do they think we should be scared by the few wild threats
the EU occasionally makes to fuel Remain dreams?

It is extraordinary that so many of the people  given the great honour of
sitting in the Lords and helping make our laws have such a low opinion of
what we can do for ourselves, and such a high opinion of the governing
capacity of the EU. The logic of their view should be their own abolition, as
they clearly think most of our laws should come from Brussels, and think the
EU is a better judge of policy, expenditure priorities and regulation than we
can ever be. It is time for the Commons to tell them this is a great country
with great future potential. It is high time we are self governing again.
That is what the votes on June 12th will be about. The Lords do have an
important role to play in a self governing UK, but not in a region of the EU.

http://www.government-world.com/time-to-take-back-control/

